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SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

 

February 
 

8th ð 19th 
Swimming Lessons 
Serena ð instructor  

 
Friday 12th  

Splash Dash 
 

Monday 15 th 
Governing Council AGM ð 6pm 

 

March 
 
 

Term 3 
 

School Camp 

                                    
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cambrai Primary School Newsletter 
B̧E SAFE B̧E A LEARNER B̧E RESPONSIBLE B̧E RESPECTFUL 

 
 
 

4th February, 2021 ɀ Issue 1 
Term 1, Week 2 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  
 

It has been a very settled start to the year with children 
hard at work right from day one. All the children seem 
happy in their classes and it has been great to see that 
most are already doing their homework and are proud of 
themselves. 
 

We have had a stomach bug going around early this 
week and we have reminded all students to be vigilant 
with their hand washing.  We have not heard of any new 
cases but please keep your child home if they are ill. 
 

Unfortunately we had to postpone swimming for one 
week but it was for the best as the weather was not 
warm and it gave the little ones a chance to settle in. We 
will have Splash Dash on the same date ς now in the 
middle of swimming ς the 12th of Feb. Palmer will be 
joining us which is another opportunity for students 
from both schools to have a little competition and a lot 
of fun. Please come along if you are able. IǘΩǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ Řŀȅ 
out and we need parents willing to participate in the 
student/teacher/parent blow up toy race. 
 

Please name everything ς ƛǘΩǎ ǎƻ ǎŀŘ ǘƻ find a lost sock 
that nobody seems to own. Please send goggles along if 
ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ 
We appreciate any outgrown bathers and towels as 
every day someone forgets theirs. We try to keep a 
supply of donated swimmers at school so the children 
ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘΦ 
 

Please send along any medication, such as puffers, as it 
needs to be available at the pool with your child every 
day. 
 

The students  have chosen their team captains and we 
congratulate Riley, Hunter, Kiesha and Kiannah as 
Captains for 2021. They have already shown leadership 
and good organisation skills. Bella and Jaydee will be 
supporting them in their roles ς particularly with the 
new reception children. 
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FROM THE 02).#)0!, ɉÃÏÎÔȣȢɊ 
 

{ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘΧΦΦ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ our new reception children on the next stage of their learning journey 
- Kai, Aybel, Charlotte, Kenzi, Felicity, Indie,  Arianah, and Zavier 
They are in Mrǎ CǊŀǎŜǊΩǎ ǊŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ȅŜŀǊ ƻƴŜ ŎƭŀǎǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǎƻ ŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǎƳŀƭƭ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
with such an experienced teacher. They will be given the skills for lifelong learning.  
 

As in previous years we have spent our money on ensuring we have three classes. Rec ςYear 1, Ms Carol 
Martin with years 2-4 and Miss Hannah Pitt with years 5 -7. 
We have many of our excellent Student Support Officers back with us fulfilling their role to help every 
child achieve their learning targets. 
 

This year Mrs Kelly Varcoe has returned ς many of you will already know her. She will be teaching PE, 
Indonesian and IT. In the middle and upper school the children have been introduced to Duolingo ς 
which is an on line introduction to languages. While our formal Language will be Indonesian the children 
have chosen their own from the thousands around the world. They are so excited. I canΩt wait to be told 
ƎƻƻŘ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ²ŜƭǎƘ ŀƴŘ DŜǊƳŀƴ ŀƴŘ tƻƭƛǎƘΧΧΧ 
 

We are booked into Erappa Camp up at Iron Knob in Term 3. Some children went three years ago and 
are very excited to be able to return. They had such an amazing time when we went last that we 
ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƎŀƛƴΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ Ǌǳƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ 
Police that will challenge then and give them experiences they may never have again. 
Information regarding cost and part payment plans will come out soon. 
 

Playgroup and Occasional Care are even more popular than last year. It is great to see the little ones 
interacting and playing with all the materials that Mrs Bronwyn Loffler sets out for them. It is an 
opportunity to meet other parents and have a chat and a cuppa. 
 

Information Evening is on this afternoon/evening here at school. Free sausage sizzle and a chance to 
ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘer about their plans for the year. If you ŎŀƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ς teachers 
are happy to catch up with you at another time.  
 

We were very fortunate to have won a grant from Raising Literacy Australia. We have been 
overwhelmed with the number and quantity of books they have given us ς 600 and a bookcase! Some 
will be in the Preschool for you to take home and read to your children. Nothing creates successful 
readers more than being read to. 

 

There is so much to tell you and we have only been back at school for seven days! 
Cambrai Primary is truly an amazing boutique school; Small classes, excellent teachers, great facilities 
and endless opportunities. If you would like to be involved with us we are holding our Governing Council 
Annual General Meeting on the 15th of February in the STEAM room at 6.00 pm. Please come along ς 
we meet two times a term for around 90 minutes. 
 

There is no need to rush off in the mornings - the Oval house is open every day for 
parents to meet and have a chat. There is tea and coffee, a bathroom and toys for the 
little ones. Please make yourself at home. 
 

 

Take c are and have a good fortnight  

Michele  

 

 

 

 

 



 

FROM PRESCHOOL 

 

We have 8 children enrolled in the Preschool.  

Welcome to Charlotte, Harleigh, Miah, Armani, Alex, Jordan, Ronnie,  and Dante . 

Our first days have been busy and lots of fun!  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE CLASSROOMS 

 
 

What a lovely class of 12!  

The Yr мΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ōƛƎ ƘŜƭǇ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ wŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 

classroom routines. We jumped straight into our Jolly Learning in Wk 1 with Reception 

students reading words using the first three sounds by the first Friday. YeaǊ мΩǎ ŀǊŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛng 

ǘƻ ǎǇŜƭƭ ǿƻǊŘǎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ΨǎƘΩ (in Wk 1) ŀƴŘ ΨŎƘΩ (in Wk 2) and improving the quality and quantity 

of their writing. In maths, students are working at numbers. 

 



P2 has been busy writing goals for our Term and thinking about who can support us to 

achieve them. 

We are all settling in to a new class and the focus in maths has been our times tables. We 

have also begun Duolingo ς a language learning app. Students have selected a choice of 

language they personally wish to attempt. 

For science we discovered some new facts about our Earth e.g. 3.33 million square 

kilometres of water covers the earth. 

 
 
We are settling into our class. Our first assignment is designing our classroom. We had to 

brainstorm what we thought would make our classroom a good place to learn. We think a 

warm, but not too hot classroom is ideal. We think everyone should be able see the board 

and everyone needs flexible seating so that they can work with people, but alone when 

they need to. Our next step is to draw how we want the classroom to look and explain our 

choices. 

 
 

 

FROM THE LIBRARY 

 
Students have until 3rd September, 2021 to complete their 

reading for the Challenge this year.  

Once again students must read 12 books in total:  8 from 

the Reading Challenge lists and 4 free choice.   

Books in our library have stickers showing the appropriate 

levels so itΩs easy for students to choose for themselves.  Parents are welcome as well to come in 

and choose books and take them home to read to younger children. As long as you keep track of 

what books you have read to your child/ren so that they can be recorded on the official PRC sheet 

which is kept at school - ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΦ 

LǘΩǎ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ŎƻƳŜǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ 

squeeze in four or five books in the last few weeks.  

{¢!w¢ 9!w[¸ΧΧw9!5 w9D¦[!w[¸Η   

Read one PRC book a fortnight and you will finish the Challenge (including your free choice books) in 

plenty of time and not have to rush at the end.  

 
 
 



How Lucky Are We?  
 

 
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƻ ΨwŀƛǎƛƴƎ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩ ōȅ aǊǎ Iƻƭƭƻǿŀȅ ƭŀǘŜ 
last year, we now have 600 books which we will be using as part of an up-coming 
program ς ΨwŜŀŘ ǘƻ aŜΩ. The books were delivered during the holidays and there is 
still quite a bit of sorting/organising to do before this program is launched.  
ΨwŜŀŘ ǘƻ ƳŜΩ ƛs aimed at babies, toddlers and preschool age children but there are a 

large number of books that are of a higher level and we hope that Reception, year one and two students 
will become involved and utilise these resources as well. 
Thank you Mrs Holloway for putting in a great application. 

 
 
 

A word (or two) FROM THE PCW 
 

Hello from the Pastoral Care Worker; Jill 
 
Hi Everyone, Welcome to new families and those who are returning! It is great to see everyone 
arriving at school with excitement for the start of the school year.  
 
Most families will know me, and some will not. The role of the Pastoral Care Worker (PCW) is to 
care and support students, staff and families. From first day jitters to big choices in life, I am a 
person who cares without judgement and supports with referrals, physical and emotional 
support as well as backing all this up with a wellbeing program to build resilience, confidence 
and skills in self-knowledge and self-discipline. I work Mondays and Wednesdays.  
 
My role includes: 

 Coordinating our Village Pantry ï any long-life donations are always welcome; 
 weekly hampers being distributed to families who need this support;  
 the provision of lunches for children whose lunches were forgotten, dropped or already 

eaten-and-still-hungry; 
 ensuring each classroom has fresh fruit; 
 providing food to families where there is grief, illness or chaos; 
 the coordination of breakfast club with its amazing volunteers; 
 being available to students/staff/family members for a chat about any life issues or to 

share resources including referrals to support agencies; 
 our Wellbeing Program which runs across the school for all students giving students 

space to practice resilience, self-awareness and social skills; and, 
 coordinating social opportunities for adults and students.  

 
I hope the first few weeks of School are enjoyable for everyone, Jill 0409278465 
 



PCW Focus for this Newsletter:  
 

Parent Hub 
Located in the Oval House. 

Social space for adults and pre-
school children 

Open when you want it ς  
key available at the School Office 

 
Tea, coffee, toys & chairs in a very 

pleasant atmosphere.  
 

Relax, Enjoy.  

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 


